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Dear Friends,

On October 11, 2012, we commemorated the 50th anniversary of 
the opening of Vatican II. On June 30, 2013, we will celebrate the 
50th anniversary of the dedication of St. Joseph’s Provincial House! 
How fitting that we mark these two occasions at the same time!

In opening the Council, Pope John XXIII said, “I want to throw 
open the windows of the Church, so that we can see out, and the 
people can see in.” Blessed John wanted an aggiornamento (time of 
updating) for the entire Church. The Council document, Gaudium 
et Spes: the Pastoral Constitution of the Church in the Modern World, 
stressed for us the centrality of the individual person in Catholic 
social teaching. Perfectae Caritatis: the Decree on the Adaptation and 
Renewal of Religious Life, emphasized ongoing renewal and gave each 
sister a voice in shaping the future of her religious congregation. 
Later, other documents and encyclicals such as Mater et Magistra 
(Mother and Teacher) and Pacem in Terris (Peace on Earth) called on 
wealthy nations to assist third-world countries and challenged all of 
us to work tirelessly for human rights and world peace.

St. Joseph’s Provincial House was blessed and dedicated at the 
same time that many of these documents were being published. We Sisters of St. Joseph took 
very seriously Vatican II’s call to adapt and respond to the needs of the times and its challenge to 
re-examine our role in the Church and in society, always in a spirit of joy and, sometimes, at the 
price of great sacrifice. We embraced the mandates of Vatican II to view the Church as “the people 
of God,” to alleviate injustice wherever we see it and to work to promote the human dignity of all 
God’s people.

Vatican II did, indeed, “open the windows” to let in the fresh air and, in so doing, the Council gave 
rise to an enormous spirit of hope in the Church. In this year’s two issues of CSJ Newsline, you will 
see, too, that St. Joseph’s Provincial House has opened its windows and doors in a spirit of welcome, 
and you will read of the many ways that Sisters of St. Joseph and CSJ Associates have experienced 
changing world views, new expressions of prayer and ministry and a deeper understanding of the 
common good, with the same abiding faith and remarkable courage as that of Sisters of St. Joseph 
for over 350 years.

Thank you for being an integral part of our faith journey. In that same spirit of hope, we promise 
you our prayers and ask that God’s choicest blessings be yours in abundance!

Gratefully,
The Province Leadership Team, Sisters of St. Joseph of Carondelet

The Albany Province Leadership Team: [top row, left to right] 
Sisters Charla Commins, Mary Jo Tallman and Eileen McCann; 
[bottom, row, left to right] Sisters Nancy Gregg, Mary Anne 
Rodgers and Ann Christi Brink
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FROM THE PROVINCE
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Dear Friends,

This year, the Sisters of St. Joseph celebrate a triple Golden Anniversary! It has been 50 years since 
the opening of the second Vatican Council; the Provincial House in Latham is 50 years old; and 
our Sisters in the Vice Province of Peru have been bringing the CSJ charism to the people for five 
decades! What better choice, then, than to have CSJ Newsline carry the 50-year theme this year! In 
addition to our new full-color look, we will be changing the publication of Newsline from three times 
a year to twice a year: a Fall/Winter issue and a Spring/Summer issue. 

Previously, we published our stewardship report in the Winter edition of Newsline, but with our new 
look and changes, this report will now be in the Spring/Summer edition. In between issues, in order 
to lessen the number of pages in the stewardship edition, we will add a new page to the development 
section of the province website in January 2013. The page will contain a file in PDF format, listing 
by state all our donors. We chose the PDF format in order to prevent the internet search engines 
to identify our donors. Thus, we will not be publishing the list of donors in the printed version of 
Newsline. If you wish that your name not be listed as a donor on the website, please let us know, and 
we will be happy to honor your request.

As many of you know the Development Office had an internal audit performed last year. Most 
of the changes we are making result from recommendations from the audit. We are now using a 
multichannel approach to communicate with you! In addition to the printed newsletter and the 
website, we have initiated an electronic newsletter, entitled CSJ E-News. If we have your e-mail 
address, you should have received your first issue of E-News. We hope you enjoyed it. If you did not 
receive CSJ E-News, please sign up on our website at http://www.csjalbany.org/index.cfm/Development/.

Additional support for our development efforts has been made possible by a generous grant from 
the Raymond C. Kennedy Foundation whose board members granted us $15,000. Upon awarding 
the grant, Mr. Paul Zindell, chairman of the Raymond C. Kennedy Foundation Board of Trustees 
said: “We are confident that the foundation’s funding will lay the groundwork for an expanded, formal giving 
program that will help assure the long-term financial viability of the order. I, for one, will always be grateful to 
the Sisters of St. Joseph for providing me (and my seven siblings) with an excellent education at St. Patrick’s High 
School in Catskill, NY.”

We are grateful to The Kennedy Board, and we are also so grateful to 
each and every one of you. We hope you continue to join us in support 
of our mission and ministry. Sister Elizabeth Thomas, my novice mistress 
and novice mistress for many of our Sisters, frequently quoted Hebrews 
13:8 to us: “Jesus Christ is the same, yesterday, today and forever.”

Blessings on you and your loved ones! 

Sister Carol Rohloff, CSJ 
Director of Development

Development Director

Michael DeFabio, 

board member of the 

Raymond C. Kennedy  

Foundation, presents 

Sister Carol Rohloff a 

check for $15,000 to 

assist the province. 

Sister Carol Rohloff
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Since our beginning, we Sisters of St. 
Joseph have been reading the signs of 
the times and acting for justice. We see 
this action as an essential part of our 
spirituality. Today we are speaking out 
against the horrors of modern-day slavery 
in the form of human trafficking. 

Human trafficking, 21st-century slavery, 
involves transporting, primarily women 
and children, within or across borders to 
be exploited sexually, to work in sweat 
shops, to be domestic staff, to be objects 
of sex tourism or to be mail-order brides. 

At the meeting of the US Federation of 
Sisters of St. Joseph, held in St. Louis, 
Missouri, in the summer of 2010, we 
worked with Kim Ritter from Nix 

Conference and Meeting Management, 
and together, we were instrumental in 
encouraging the Millennium Hotel to 
sign the ECPAT Code of Conduct. (EPCAT, 
an acronym for “End Child Prostitution, 
Child Pornography and Trafficking of 
Children for Sexual Purposes,” is a non-
governmental organization of the United 
Nations, which was formed in 1990 in 
response to the increasing practice of child 
prostitution worldwide.)

In addition, the Albany Province of the 
Sisters of St. Joseph of Carondelet, has 

contributed to the opening 
of a safe house in New 
York City for the victims 
of human trafficking. 
Presently, the residence 
and its staff are helping 
four women recover from 
their traumatic experience 
of being trafficked. We are 
making presentations about 
this situation in schools and 

in parishes; we are advocating for federal 
legislation against human trafficking, and 
we are using our influence as investors 
to pressure companies to examine their 

policies on the 
issue.

This past summer, 
a number of Sisters 
of St. Joseph joined 
other individuals 
on a tour of 
Central New York as part of Nuns on the Bus. 
The group visited Binghamton, Cortland, 
Utica and Syracuse, and participants raised 
their voices for those on the margins of 
society. During a press conference, in 
speeches and in visits to congressional 
offices, the Sisters emphasized that the 
poor economy is leading not only to 
severe unemployment problems but 
also to economic cuts in programs that 
have long helped Americans in need. The 
situation, the Sisters stated, is devastating 
to struggling families, the elderly and the 
disabled throughout the country. 

As we celebrate 50 years later the far-
reaching effects of Vatican II, we see more 
clearly and know more deeply that the 
struggles and anxieties of the poor and 
oppressed are also our own. What a direct 
call to action!

Reading the Signs  
of the Times

Sisters Doreen addresses 
those who are gathered in 
Utica for one of the stops 
of “nuns on the Bus.” The 
national movement is 
an attempt to motivate 
opposition to a House budget 
that would sharply reduce 
spending on social services.

Sister Doreen Glynn

The Federation of 
Sisters of St. Joseph 
gather to oppose 
human trafficking.
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DECEMBER 5, 1959

Mother Athanasia Gurry 
signs deed for new PH.

JANUARY 25, 1959

Pope John XXIII announces 
intention to call Vatican II.

FEBRUARY 4, 1958

RPI buys old PH for 
$1,500,000. 

FEBRUARY 11, 1960

CSJs buy “Little House” 

During the Summer of 1992, after receiving approval from the 
Province Leadership Team to create Carondelet Music Center, 
Sisters Mary Elise Heick, Jane Theresa Murphy, Mary Catherine 
Rich, Jerome Joseph Romano and Patricia St. John began the 
arduous task of cleaning out the Ground-A studio rooms to 
make way for the newly purchased pianos that would establish 
Carondelet Music Center as one of the finest music studios in 
the Capital Region. Years of history had collected in those rooms 
— memorabilia from former students, mountains of old sheet 
music, malfunctioning metronomes, to name a few precious 
remnants which recall cherished music lessons between beloved 
teacher and admiring student. Amidst that clutter, it was clear 
that the Sisters of St. Joseph had established a rich heritage that 
honors the aesthetic spirit and fosters musical expression. 

That legacy is documented in the hallway connecting the A-Wing 
to the Kindermusik rooms, performance space and piano lab where 
years of dedicated musicianship is celebrated in the photos of 
former and present music teachers. This history gives current 
Music Center students and their families a context out of which 
CMC was created. And that long-standing heritage continues to 
echo in those studios, permeates the hallways and resonates today 
in the hearts of our current faculty. 

When the Music Center opened its doors 20 years ago, Sister 
Mary Elise Heick and Sister Mary Catherine Rich were among 
its faculty. Today, the mission and values of the Sisters of St. 
Joseph are exemplified in the six lay faculty members who work 
side by side with Sister Patricia St. John, founder and executive 
director. Interviews with prospective faculty include discussion 

Inviting the neighbor  
— working with lay musicians

CARONDELET  
MUSIC CENTER

1 2

CSJ Newsline    www.csjalbany.org

Sister Patricia St. John
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FEBRUARY 25, 1960

CSJs buy garage, barn &
more land.

JUNE 5, 1960

Council sets preparatory 
commissions.

AUGUST 1960

Infirm CSJs move to 
St. Mary’s Hospital & 

Saratoga.

AUGUST 1960

Construction bids are
awarded.

about the mission of the Sisters of St. Joseph, who and how we 
are in the world, and how members of the faculty represent more 
than themselves; they represent “The Sisters” to their students 
and their families. Because CMC is situated in the heart of the 
Sisters’ home, behavior and interactions must reflect a spirit of 
hospitality and respect to all without distinction, an important part 
of the CSJ charism.

Of particular importance in these interviews is the understanding 
that we have always ministered to the working class. That 
orientation makes clear our desire to make music lessons and 
musical experiences affordable and available; that value finds 
its origin in our history. Believing that musical expression is 
something that shapes the whole person, we desire to nurture 
a life skill that provides enrichment and enjoyment. This, too, 
is grounded in the mission of the Sisters of St. Joseph who seek 

harmony with neighbor and neighbor with God. This mission 
resonates with John Paul II’s charge “to all who are passionately 
dedicated to the search for new epiphanies of beauty, so that 
through their creative work as artists they may offer these gifts to 
the world.” In his Letter to Artists (1999), the pope reminds artists 
(implied here is the inclusion of musicians) of “the close alliance 
that has always existed between the Gospel and art.” In that letter, 
he invites artists “to use your creative intuition to enter into the 
heart of the mystery of the Incarnate God and at the same time 
into the mystery of humanity.” 

We are blessed at Carondelet Music Center to have such a 
dedicated faculty that forms a seamless thread with our mission 
and ministry from our early days at St. Joseph’s Conservatory in 
Troy to Carondelet Music Center today as the members of that 
faculty continue the inspiring work of our sponsored institution.

1. Sister Patricia St. John with Baby Lily

2. Four young students at the piano

3. Caption for “Little Drummer Boy”

4.  Teacher John Charles Cook with  
student Matthew Payne

5.  Mary Ann Bach with adult  
student Kelly Murray

6. Teacher Barbara Brothers

3

5 6

4

CSJ Newsline    www.csjalbany.org
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SEPTEMBER 30, 1960 
5 CSJs move to “Little 

House.”

OCTOBER 1, 1960 
CSJs leave Seminary in Troy

DECEMBER 29, 1960 
RPI pays for the Seminary.

MAY 1, 1961 
Groundbreaking for new 

PH

CSJ Newsline    www.csjalbany.org

Vatican II reminds us again and again that 
God’s Spirit directs the life of each one 
of us. 

We Sisters of St Joseph have tried “to 
open our own windows” to the work of 
the Spirit. One way has been to change 
the way in which we select leadership for 
our province and congregation.

For many years, leaders were appointed, 
usually with consultation and always with 
prayer. In the years immediately following 
the Council, sensing something new, 
we held elections, with each member 
casting a ballot to indicate her choice. 
This approach mirrored the American 
democratic process.

However, soon we began to reflect 
and to ask ourselves whether or not 
a purely democratic approach allowed 
the Spirit sufficient room. Something 
new emerged: a communal discernment 
process involving prayer, reflection, 

dialogue, naming of province and 
congregational needs, and freedom. We 
have moved into a different process, 
asking God for discerning hearts and 
the grace to welcome the leadership we 
believe God desires for us.

It’s quite simple, actually: we come 
together in small groups, pray, raise up 
names of sisters and ask them to consider 
leadership. We write to these sisters, 
noting the gifts we perceive but also 
asking questions. Each sister must decide 
whether or not God is calling her to 
continue in the process.

Eventually, the group of willing sisters 
move into communal discernment with 
the help of facilitators. These days, 
prayerful and honest, can be difficult as 
each one looks at her gifts, shortcomings, 
willingness to help form a team, to 
be stretched, to learn new skills. Little 
by little, it becomes clear that certain 

sisters are being called at this time in  
our history.

Finally, the group returns to the province 
or congregational chapter with their 
recommendations. A vote of affirmation 
follows, current leadership affirms the 
new team, and the gathered community 
celebrates.

In true, communal discernment, each 
sister participates, and each sister places 
her trust in the Spirit. Each sister called 
to leadership knows that she has the 
support of the larger group.

Please join us in prayer this year as we 
choose new leadership teams on both the 
provincial and the congregational levels!

VATICAN II’s
Spirit Guides the CSJ Leadership Selections Process

Sister Katherine Hanley
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DECEMBER 25, 1961 
Council formally 

summoned.

SEPTEMBER 5, 1962 
Procedures for Vatican II 

settled

OCTOBER 11, 1962 
Vatican II begins.

OCTOBER 15-16, 1963 

Crews begin to clear the 
land.

Cortland-Chenango Rural Services  
Serves All Who Come to

The Poor in Need

Sister Kathleen, assisted by friends, picks apples for the food pantry.

CSJ Newsline    www.csjalbany.org

by CSJ Associate Dorothy Hathway, Mary Mark  
and Sister Kathleen Heffron, CSJ

One of the new ministries that began with the renewed call for 
us to be concerned about the needs of the “dear neighbor” is a 
ministry which seeks to serve the population of the rural towns 
of Cortland and Chenango Counties in New York State. The 
ministry was established by three Sisters of St. Joseph: Sisters 
Maureen Burns, Genevieve Glennon and Kathleen Heffron.

The service began when the Sisters wrote a proposal to the 
province leaders that they might serve the rural communities. 
The ministry, which began in Cincinnatus in 1987 under the 
umbrella of Catholic Charities of the Syracuse Diocese and 
funds received from the Hope Appeal, now celebrates 25 years 
of service!

The simple mission of Cortland-Chenango Rural Services is to 
serve whoever comes in the door; their needs are the priority 
of the ministry. As the organization continues, its theme is “Into 
the Future with the Power of Volunteers” because the gifts of 
over 60 volunteers have built the ministry and contributed to 
the area communities. This service and the generosity of many 
individuals who provide the necessary funding to enable this 
ministry to those in need call to mind and concretize the words 
of Scripture: “As long as you did it for one of these least of my 
brethren, you did it for me.” 

The programs at the Rural Center are based on the needs of the 
community. A nearly new clothing store provides clothing needs 
for the entire family. The food programs try to provide fresh 
food through a farmers’ market and a Food-Sense Program. The 
Food Pantry is open daily during the regular hours of the center 
(9:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. on weekdays and 9:00 a.m.-12 noon on 
Saturday).

The building provides office space for the agencies (Office of the 
Aging, Food Stamp Application, Cooperative Extension, etc.) 
which bring their services to the area. The ministry works with 

the school and the medical clinic to care for the health needs of 
the people. However, it is not only the distribution of goods that 
makes the ministry or any ministry effective; it is the time one 
gives to listening to the individuals and to learn their stories. It is 
by doing both that their cares and anxieties are heard and healed. 
Sometimes, it is difficult for people to know and understand the 
needs of the poor. A man recently explained how he came to 
understand such needs. His wife said that their washing machine 
was in need of repair, so they went to shop for a new one. The 
man then realized that if he were poor, he would not have been 
able simply to go and buy a new machine.

Perhaps, the words of the Vatican document, Gaudium et Spes, 
says it best: “The joys and the hopes, the griefs and the anxieties 
of the men of this age, especially those who are poor or in 
any way afflicted, these are the joys and hopes, the griefs and 
anxieties of the followers of Christ.” (Preface) 
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n June 20, 2013, we will celebrate the 50th anni-

versary of St. Joseph’s Provincial House in Latham, 

New York. For half a century, the Provincial House 

(PH) has served as our home, as our infirmary, as our 

administrative and meeting center and as a place of hospital-

ity to many! There is reason to celebrate!

The actual preparation for the building of the Provincial 

House began on February 4, 1958 when Provincial Superior 

Sister Helen Patricia Delaney signed the agreement which 

sold the “Seminary,” our former home in Troy, to Rensselaer 

Polytechnic Institute. On December 5, 1959, then Provincial 

Superior Sister Athanasia Gurry signed the deed to purchase 

the land on which our present Provincial House stands. 

During the next four years, Senior Sisters were moved to 

St. Mary’s Hospital, Amsterdam, and St. Peter’s Convent, 

Saratoga; construction bids were awarded; a group of Sisters 

moved into the “Little House” on the newly acquired prop-

erty; crews cleared the land and began construction; Sisters 

and families prayed, held sales and saved Green Stamps to 

make the PH dream a reality!

As 1963 began, obvious progress 

led to tangible excitement! On 

January 25, 1963, the stones for 

the chapel mosaic arrived from 

Italy into New York Harbor, fol-

lowed in a month by the Italian 

mosaic artist, Gino Lazzerini. On 

March 3, the Last Supper frontispiece from St. Joseph’s 

Seminary was installed in the dining room, and the main and 

side altars arrived, with the construction all the while con-

tinuing! On April 17, 63 Sisters from South Troy moved into 

the PH, and on April 19, Sister Verena Joseph Doherty was 

appointed first superior. On May 16, Mass was celebrated for 

the first time by Father Paul Tartaglia, chaplain. In June, the 

novices and postulants arrived to complete last-minute tasks. 

June 20, 1963 was a double-header with the opening of the 

boiler house and the official dedication of the altar! By the 

summer, the Senior Sisters were moved from Amsterdam and 

Saratoga, and the first reception and profession ceremonies 

were held.

O
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JANUARY 25, 1963 
Chapel mosaic arrives in 

NY Harbor.

FEBRUARY 18, 1963 
Italian artist arrives to 

assemble mosaic.

MARCH 3, 1963 
The mosaic installation is 

complete. 

MARCH 3, 1963 
The main altar arrives.

Sisters
              PREPARE T

SS tt
MARK 50TH
    ANNIVERSARY 
  OF THE PROVINCIAL HOUSE

Sister Mary Rose Noonan
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Over the years, in response to the CSJ call “to respond to the 

needs of the times,” and Vatican II’s challenge to develop “a 

greater measure of engagement with the modern world,” we 

opened the doors of the Provincial House in a spirit of wel-

come. Today, the PH is home to the Carondelet Music Center 

and the Carondelet Hospitality Center. We provide space to 

the Town of Colonie for an adult respite-care center. We have 

a convenience store, a gift shop, a beauty parlor, a woodwork-

ing program, a computer lab, health services, and an activities 

department. We invite our neighbors and friends to our daily 

Liturgies and offer theological updating opportunities to 

them as well. We boast a wireless environment throughout 

the house and try to be as “green” as possible. With our Sisters’ 

interacting with our many guests and staff members, the PH 

is, indeed, a place of spirit and welcome!

We Sisters of St. Joseph have responded to Vatican II with 

energy and creativity, and that enthusiasm has spilled over 

into the halls of the PH; so we celebrate our home, and we 

honor the generations of Sisters who have lived and died at 

the PH. Beyond the bricks and mortar of this beloved build-

ing, we also celebrate and thank all of you, our living stones. 

Your love and support have brought us to this day!
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MARCH 25, 1963 
The side altars arrive.

APRIL 17, 1963 

CSJs from “Little House” 
arrive. 

APRIL 17, 1963 
CSJs from South Troy 

arrive.

APRIL 18, 1963 
Mass is offered in 2A 

Chapel.

THEN &  
NOW...
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APRIL 19, 1963 
Sister Verena Joseph 

Doherty is appointed 1st 
superior. 

MAY 16, 1963 
Mass is said in main 

chapel.

JUNE 3, 1963 
Pope John XXIII died.

JUNE 6, 1963 
Father Paul Tartaglia 

arrives

1

2

3

1. The Sisters of the Vice Province of Peru 

2.  Albany Province CSJs enjoy the celebration:  

(sitting) Sisters Margaret Jean Murphy and  

Marie Aloysius Schuh, both missioned in Peru;  

(standing) Sisters Alma Jones, Lynn Levo,  

Doreen Glynn and Laura Bufano, all guests  

at the celebration. 

3. The young Sisters celebrate in dance.

CSJ Newsline    www.csjalbany.org

CSJ  CELEBRATE 50 YEARS OF CSJ PRESENCE 

IN VICE PROVINCE OF

On August 3-5, 2012, the Sisters of St. Joseph of Carondelet 

celebrated their 50 years of presence to the people of Peru. 

The Sisters began their mission in Peru on August 4, 1962. The 

days were celebrated by the sisters in Peru, hundreds of friends 

and many sisters who had been missioned in Peru over the 

years. Sisters and guests enjoyed a weekend of prayer, Liturgy, 

storytelling, visiting and feasting! The first sisters, Sisters Mary 

Arthur Meyer (LA), Jeanne Teresa Dieman (SP) and Richard Clare 

O’Brien (SL), arrived on August 3, 1962 to serve in Hospital Militar 

Central in Lima. The three were joined on September 13, 1963, 

by Sisters Rita Clare Brennan (SP) and Candida Freitas (A). Within 

a few years, the sisters were serving in Lima, Ica, Chimbote and 

Arequipa. Today, the sisters in our growing vice province serve 

as teachers, school administrators, catechetical ministers, social 

workers and pastoral assistants. Sisters Doreen Glynn and Alma 

Jones, who had served in Peru, were our province representa-

tives to the celebration; Sisters Doreen and Alma share some of 

their reflections.

Sister Doreen Glynn, CSJ

My visit to Peru for the 50th anniversary was grace-filled. It 

brought home to me in a very convincing way the ways in which 

my years in that beautiful country have forever influenced me 

and shaped my spirituality.

One afternoon and well into the evening, we spent more than 

four hours telling stories. A younger sister would ask specific 

questions of one of us former missioners about a mission where 

we had served. Many vivid memories were shared, and, I believe 

every one present learned about or relived some long-forgotten, 

humorous, sad or seriously dangerous situation she had lived 

by Sister Mary Rose Noonan



5
0

 Y
E

A
R

S

JUNE 12, 1963 
29 postulants arrive.

JUNE 16, 1963 
The novices arrive.

JUNE 20, 1963 
Dedication Day is 

celebrated.  

JUNE 20, 1963 
Boilerhouse  opens.
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through. How important is telling the 

story! How delightful, too, it was to get 

acquainted with our younger members 

and hear their hopes and dreams!

On another day we engaged in conver-

sations about the 2007 Acts of Chapter 

about Deepening Communion. Each con-

versation circle had sisters from across 

the congregation, offering a great cross-

fertilization of ideas.

The Eucharist on the day of the celebra-

tion, with a bishop and several priest 

celebrants, was joyful and inspiring. The 

large chapel was adorned with beautiful 

floral arrangements. Hundreds and hun-

dreds of people streamed in with hearts 

full of gratitude and abundant praise for 

the Sisters of St. Joseph of Carondelet. 

Family members, members of other reli-

gious congregations, priests, colleagues, 

former students and former members, 

people from many parts of the country 

arrived to celebrate with us. During the 

reception that followed, many persons 

took the microphone and praised the 

congregation for its 50 years of presence 

in Peru as glasses were raised and a toast 

proclaimed.

For two weeks prior to the events of the 

“official” celebration, I was blessed to 

share in the sisters’ ministry. I spent a day 

in the Lima prison where Sister Maria 

Schuh works and where I had worked. 

She and I then traveled to Arequipa 

where we visited with dear friends and 

worshipped with them at four Masses in 

the various communities where our sis-

ters had served during the last 25 years. 

From there I bused it to Tacna and spent 

a few days accompanying the sisters who 

minister at Fe y Alegria School. Then I 

went to Huanaco to spend several days 

with the CSJ community ministering at 

the Home for Abandoned Children. 

Faithfulness to daily communal prayer, 

even when it must be at 6:00 a.m., to 

shared daily meals, to shared ministries, 

to simplicity of living, to the option for 

the poor and to accountability to one 

another for pastoral and community 

goals are all givens in the lifestyle of this 

vice province and are values I hold dear. 

Life in Peru has profoundly shaped me 

and my spirituality.

Sister Alma Jones, CSJ

To remember is to live. Those are the words 

that greeted us on a large bulletin board 

at our Center House, and this is what we 

did as we celebrated our 50 years of CSJ 

presence in Peru. Along with our sisters 

of the vice province, 11 of us who had 

served in Peru have had the privilege of 

being there to remember and re-live the 

spirit of that history. 

As with all major Peruvian celebrations, 

ours lasted three days. We began on 

Friday, August 3, with a visit to the cem-

etery. There we prayed and shed tears 

together as we remembered our sisters 

buried there: Gabriela, Elena and Carmen. 

Upon entering the CSJ mausoleum, I was 

touched to see there the pictures of all 

our sisters who had died in the States 

but had been missioned in Peru. That 

afternoon was again spent “remember-

ing,” as our newer members of commu-

nity asked questions leading to our shar-

ing of our works in the different areas 

where our sisters are no longer present. 

Stories flowed forth of our time in the 

Military Hospital, schools in Chimbote 

and Ica, the mountain houses of Moho, 

Ocobamba, Yanaoca as well as memo-

ries from Casma, Tate and Arequipa. As 

one of our young Peruvian sisters said, 

“Today all our history came alive.” How 

important it is to share our history for the 

present is built on it!

Saturday morning found us ready for the 

official picture-taking time, followed by 

a sharing of our lived experiences of the 

2007 Acts of Chapter: The Communions. 

We were then treated to a presentation 

of a Peruvian dance by our sisters who 

wore their native dress. Just watching 

brings alive the beauty and joy of our 

people there!

The highlight of our Jubilee celebration 

came that afternoon with the Eucharistic 

celebration. True to the Peruvian culture, 

it began a half-hour late as people con-

tinued to fill the church. I think all of us 

were overwhelmed by the people who 

came from near and far to be with us, 

people who, over the years, had opened 

not only the doors of their homes to us 

but also the doors of their hearts. Our 

prayer was truly one of gratitude.

We ended our Jubilee days on Sunday 

with Mass at the Center House, followed 

by dinner at the Brisas del Titicaca res-

taurant where we enjoyed a delicious 

meal, Peruvian music and dancing as we 

continued to share our stories!
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JUNE 23, 1963 
Pope Paul VI elected

JUNE 22-23, 1963 
PH has first open house.

JUNE 24, 1963 
Sisters’ Day is held

JUNE 25, 1963 
The tertians arrive.

SAVE THESE DATES!

__________________

Tim Janis Concert, PH

December 5, 2012
__________________

Donor Liturgy, PH

January 6, 2013
__________________

Peace Retreat, PH

Sister Anne McCarthy, OSB 
January 18-19, 2013

__________________

Linger Over Breakfast

Sister Katherine Hanley 
February 9, 2013

__________________

Ziti Dinner, PH

March 23, 2013
__________________

Linger Over Breakfast

Sister Anne Bryan Smollin 
May 18, 2013

__________________

Sister Joan Chittister, PH

June 20, 2013
__________________

Golf Tournament

Shaker Ridge Country Club 
June 24, 2013

__________________

50th Anniversary of PH

June 30, 2013
__________________

Bequests             
What is the Best Way to make 

a Charitable Bequest?
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crohloff@csjalbany.org

___ I have included the Sisters of St. Joseph in my will.  

Name __________________________________________________________________________

Address ________________________________________________________________________

Phone________________________________ E-mail____________________________________

Please send information about:

Please mail to:

Sisters of St. Joseph, Development Office  

385 Watervliet Shaker Rd, Latham, NY 12110 www.csjalbany.org

___ Memorial and Tribute Gifts

___ Planned Gifts

___ Charitable Bequests

___ Charitable Gift Annuities

___ Gifts of Insurance Policy

___ Charitable Trusts

___  Naming the Sisters  

of St. Joseph in my  

Retirement Plan

Information Request
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CSJ TRADITION OF SERVING THE DEAR NEIGHBOR

CARONDELET HOSPITALITY CENTER CONTINUES
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JUNE 27, 1963 
The senior sisters arrive.

AUGUST 6, 1963 
Reception & profession are 

held.

AUGUST 25, 1963 
Departure ceremony to 

Peru is held. 

SEPTEMBER 9, 1963 
Rosati Branch of Saint Rose 

opens.

The Sisters of St. Joseph responded to the invitation of Pope 
John XXIII to return to the spirit of our founders in many ways, 
one of which was the creation of Carondelet Hospitality Center.

After much research, prayer and conversation, the sisters 
unanimously decided to re-create the old, below-ground-level, 
cinder-block, seldom used auditorium into a state-of-the-art 
conference/gathering center! 

Carondelet Hospitality Center opened wide its doors on January 
13, 2007, welcoming well over 1,500 groups since that day. 
The main part of the “Center” consists of a large, airy space 
with flexible walls which enable us to welcome not-for-profit 
groups of all sizes. In addition, there are two lounges, each with 
living-room furniture and a large conference table, and a third 
meeting/conference room for smaller gatherings. All of our 
meeting spaces are equipped with the very latest technology. 
We are happy to be able to offer overnight lodging to 48 guests.

We have been delighted to welcome many groups from the 
Albany Diocese, colleges groups, health-care agencies, groups 
of different religious communities, choirs, musical groups and 
various performances. Our ecumenical guests represent many 
denominations, including Buddhists, Baptists, Church Women 
United, Unitarian Universalists, Methodists, Tri Cities Non-
Denominational Christian Women, Lutherans, as well as many 
other denominations. 

We have been blessed with marvelous concerts by Albany Pro 
Musica, Tim Janis & his Ensemble, NYS Senior Symphony, Siena 
College Chorus with Musicians of Ma’alwyck, and our own 
faculty and students from Carondelet Music Center.

The Sisters of St. Joseph are so blessed to continue to “serve 
the needs of the dear neighbor” through the ministry of the 
Hospitality Center!

CSJ TRADITION
by Sister Patricia Conron

Top-down, left-right: The entrance to 

the Carondelet Hospitality Center.  |  The 

Carondelet Hospitality Center: A Place 

of Welcome.  |  One of the Hospitality 

Center’s large meeting rooms.  |  Carondelet 

Hospitality Center Co-Coordinators Sisters 

Pat Conron and Katie Eiffe.  |  Carondelet 

Hospitality Center Staff (sitting) Patty Thorton, 

Sister Catherine Doyle, Sister Pat Conron, 

Sister Katie Eiffe; (standing) Sister Jean Albert 

Burns, Sister Judy Howley, Will Farnam and 

Sister Gloria DeCotis.  |  One of the groups 

taking advantage of the Center.  |    Patty 

Thornton, caterer for the Hospitality Center.
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SEPTEMBER 15, 

1963 
59 postulants arrive

SEPTEMBER 29, 

1963 
Council’s 2nd session 

opens.

DECEMBER 3, 1963 
CSJs from St. Joseph’s 
Infant Home arrive.

DECEMBER 4, 1963 
Constitution on Sacred 

Liturgy issued.

October 12 marked the 50th anniversary of the opening of the Second Vatican Council, a momentous 

occasion that shaped the Catholic faith as we know it today. The legacy of Vatican II is in the 

heart of each of us. Many of us lived through the Council and saw firsthand the transformational 

wonders of the documents; some of us have had no lived experience of a pre-Vatican II Church. 

In the following, Sisters Joyce Gadoua and Jean Keating, who entered the Sisters of St. Joseph 

during Vatican II, and Sisters Joan Mary Hartigan and Betsy Van Deusen, who were born during the 

Council years, reflect on the ways in which the Council affected their view of Church.

VATICAN II
PRE     POST

��������	�
�����
��������
������ 
Impact on Their Lives

& 

Sister Betsy Van Deusen, CSJ

I was born on October 23, 1962. The only 
Church I have ever known is the church of 
relationship, community, the Body of Christ, 
the People of God. When I hear stories of 
pre-Vatican II times, I find myself grateful for 
having been born when I was! Now that I see so 
many individuals who wish that the Council had 
never happened, I pray more earnestly that the 
Holy Spirit may continue to guide our Church 
to empower lay ministers, to give women 
and men a voice and a place in the mission of 
Jesus. Our challenge is to read the signs of the times, to live that 
preferential option for the poor and the tenets of Catholic social 
teaching that are so desperately needed in our place and time. I 
can stake my life on the success of that challenge! 

Sister Jean Keating, CSJ

On that rainy day of my First Communion, my 
world was, I thought, completely predictable. 
The plan was to become a Sister of St. Joseph, 
wear a habit, attend Mass celebrated just as it 
was that very day, become a teacher who lived 

in a convent, and spend my life sharing the 
experience of God with children. For a brief 
time, I did live at St. John the Baptist Convent 
in Syracuse and taught biology. Then Vatican 
II happened, and it was as if someone in the 
playground had spun the merry-go-round as fast 
and as hard as possible, and nothing was as it had been when I got 
on! Today, I have no habit and do not live in a convent; I manage 
property and periodically lead a communion service at a local 
parish. Nothing is as I had imagined, but I have loved the ride!

Sister Joyce Gadoua, CSJ

For me, Vatican II was all about theology, and 
it wasn’t until I studied it in the 70s and 80s, 
experienced it and taught it that it had any real 
significance in my life. Losing the side beads 
from the habit in 1966, hearing about the 
documents in my last year of juniorate, giving 
up “the habit” in 1968 on my first mission, all 
told me something was afoot, but what became 
clear only when I studied at St. Michael’s 
College in Vermont where I was treated to the 
works and teachings of the best theologians 
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DECEMBER 25, 1963 
1st Christmas is celebrated!

SEPTEMBER 14, 

1964 

Council’s 3rd session opens.

NOVEMBER 21, 

1964 
Lumen Gentium issued

SEPTEMBER 14, 

1965 
Council’s 4th session 

opens.

from all over the world. Even a few Periti were there. As I reflect 
on those years, they were truly peak experiences of the Presence 
in vivid ways. The place was alive with the Spirit as I had never 
experienced it before or since that time. It was like having the 
good fortune of catching the brass ring.

We were young students from all over the world, all pretty 
much on the same page, given those few in which the studies did 
not “take.” We shared with one another in an environment that 
exhaled God everywhere: in the mountains that surrounded us 
and spoke of God’s grandeur, in well-developed daily liturgies 
with great song that put one in mind of the best of all possible 
Sabbaths, and in having every day a new homilist whose insights 
and exhortations lifted our spirits and gave us challenges we had 
never dreamed of, and, of course, in that Spirit which came from 
the mouths of our teachers whose wisdom opened us up to an 
exciting world of new thought.

Of that time, adjectives come to mind like spiritually exhilarating, 
inwardly freeing, fun making, mentally enlightening, ever 
questioning, joyful in song and praise, conscience-centered, and 
open-ended in one’s search. That great opportunity in learning 
a new and lasting non-dualistic language that underpinned all 
theology really turned my tables upside down for good, and I 
am thankful for it. I once told a priest friend of mine who taught 
me, that I could never go back to the way things were. It is now 
some 40 years later, and I haven’t gone back!

Sister Joan Mary Hartigan, CSJ

I was born in 1963. I never experienced a Latin 
Mass, confession every Friday, or the Baltimore 
Catechism. In my parish school, we cut out 
pictures of nature which symbolized for me 
God’s love; we sat on a floor for Liturgy in 
the school gym and sang guitar music, written 
by some “hip” Jesuits from St. Louis. I think 
that the Second Vatican Council did not enter 
my consciousness or my interest until the late 
1980s when I formally studied the documents 
and Church polity in Divinity School. It was 
then that I realized I was one of the beneficiaries of this 
paradigmatic shift that took place in our Church. As one of the 
small number of Sisters of St. Joseph who did not experience 
life before Vatican II, I cannot grasp fully the profound impact 
that this defining moment made on the life of our Church and 
community simply because I have been living its light my whole 
life. What I do believe is that the subsidiarity, the mutuality, 
and the Gospel values of our Vatican II Church are part of my 
spiritual DNA, and anything else is counter-intuitive for me. In 
2012, I experience the Church I have always known, when I pray 
and discern with my Sisters, when I minister at Maria College, 
when I participate in my parish’s Eucharistic celebration, and 
when I watch countless women and men, like Sisters Simone 
Campbell, Mary Anne Rodgers and Elizabeth Johnson, publically 
claim for us the Church which they know to be true. Fifty years 
after Vatican II, I celebrate and I believe!

Something Exciting!
St. Joseph Workers

A one-year volunteer program for women from 21-35  

in Service, Justice, Community and Advocacy

To learn more contact Sister Betsy Van Deusen;  

sjworkers@csjalbany.org or (518) 393-0528
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n Saturday, October 13, 

2012, Dr. David Szczerbacki 

was inaugurated as the 

ninth president of The College of 

Saint Rose. Dr. Szczerbacki was 

formally invested in the Office of 

the President at a ceremony at 

the Empire State Plaza in Albany. 

The ceremony was witnessed by 

nearly 1,000 Saint Rose faculty, staff, 

students, alumni, dignitaries, and 

Dr. Szczerbacki’s family and friends. 

He has served as president of Saint 

Rose since July 1, 2012, succeeding 

Dr. R. Mark Sullivan. 

The Sisters of St. Joseph of 

Carondelet founded The College of 

Saint Rose in 1920 with a faculty 

of five Sisters, two priests, one 

laywoman, one house, 19 freshmen 

and a budget of $1,000. Today Saint 

Rose boasts a population of over 

5,100 students, a faculty-student 

ratio of 14:1, an ever-expanding 

campus and 116 graduate and 

undergraduate majors.

The dream of those first Sisters 

of St. Joseph has been made real 

in the college’s 39,000 alumni 

who continue to serve “the dear 

neighbor” all over the world! 

SZCZERBACKI

O
NAMED 9TH PRESIDENT AT THE COLLEGE OF SAINT ROSE
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OCTOBER 28, 1965 
Perfectae Caritatis issued

DECEMBER 7, 1965 
Gaudium et Spes issued

DECEMBER 8, 1965 
Vatican II ends.

DECEMBER 19, 1967 
Debt is paid in full! 

DR. DAVID SZCZERBACKI

BISHOP EDMUND GIBBONS
1920-1949

 S. ROSE OF LIMA DOLAN
1949-1953

S. CATHERINE FRANCIS SOULIER
1953-1966

S. MARGARET KEESHAN
1966-1970

 

DR. ALFONSE MIELE
1970-1972

 

S. THERESE LYNCH
(ACTING PRESIDENT) 

1972-1973

DR. THOMAS MANION
1973-1983

DR. LOUIS VACCARO
1983-1996

DR. R. MARK SULLIVAN
1996-2012
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Heather and Moose Abrams
Mrs. Rosalie Ahl
Martha Browne Ahokas
Margaret Allen
Lilly Altimari
Dorothy Amyot
Marie Antonie
Arango Family
Daniel Arango
Dario Arango
Maria Arango
Steven Arango
Sister Katherine Arseneau
Theresa Auricclio
Clara Ayala
Sister Marianne Baehr
Madanny Baez
Anna Banazewski
Gertrude Barry
Sister Rita Beck
Mrs. Ellen Lowther Behling
Florrie BeLisle
Francis Bellerose
Frank Benanati
Susan Black
Joanne Blasewitz
Theresa Blizniak
Agnes T. Bohl
Kathleen Bohl
Sister Margaret Bonville
Ann Marie Borowski
Sister Donna Marie Bradle
Diane and George Brown
Sister Nola Marie Brunner
James Bulmer
Robert Burchell
Lourdes Sue Burg
Rev. Geoffrey D. Burke
Marion Burke
Sister Francis Patrick Burns
Sister Jean Albert Burns
Joseph Cabano
Anthony Caezza
Mr. and Mrs. Rocco J. Camerato
Joseph F. Carello
Emery Carey
Marie Carey
Linda Carter
Barbara and Joe Cassella
Margaret and Mark Cassier
Rev. Guy Anthony Child
Ann Chura
Cristine Cioffi
Anna Codaro
Grace Colbert
Daniel D. Conley
Nicholas Cooke
Michelle Cozzie and Family
Mrs. Ginny Craiglow
Mary Crescenzi
Sister Catherine  Joseph Croghan
Edward and Linda Croghan
Caitlin Csakai
Rev. James Daly
Mike and Ann D’Attilio
Mary Daugneault
Jim Davis

Martin Dawson
Sister Gloria DeCotis
Sister Frances Patricia Degnan
Kathy DeMarco
Howard (Bud) DeMatties
Jennie Derenske
Rev. Martin DeRosen
Don Devlin
William DeWitt
Mary Lou Dion
James J. Dorsey
Christopher Dotson
Jane G. Doyle
Rev. Kenneth J. Doyle
Noreen Driscoll
Paul and Maura Dufresne
Mark C. Durfee
Sister Mary Dorena Dwyer
Mrs. Elizabeth Eagan
Rev. James Ebert
William Edmiston
Rosemary Edwards
Sister Julie M. Eigo
Amanda Elden
Ellen Elie
Sister Eloise Emm O.S.F.
Sister Rosemary Endres
Brenda Enfield
Catherine Esposito
Emily Esposito
Sherry Falcone
John Fandl
Sister Lamese M. Farhart
Najla Farhart
Grace Farrah
Dr. Christen Fenlon
Grace Ferrah
Sister Mary Ann Fetcho
Patricia Finn
Sister Theresa Marie Finnerty
John and Carm Fitzgerald
Sister William Aloysius Fitzpatrick
Most Rev. Harry J. Flynn D.D.
Shirley and Bernie Forts
Anthony Fragapane
Mary Anne Frany
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Furciniti
Sister Janet Furman
Hank and Carol Fusgol
John Gacek
Rev. Charles A. Gaffigan
Robert Gagnier
Sister Antoinette Gallitelli ICM
Mrs. John Galloway
Mary A. DiCristofaro Gatto
Noreen Geacone
Sister Joan Geannelis
Sister JoAnn Geary
Adele Gibson
Sister John Joseph Gilligan
Patricia Guyder Gingell
Denise Gintyq
Sister Alicia Marie Glasko
Mary Gleason
JoAnne M. Grant
Mrs. Ronnie Groth
Frank Guairglia

Rev. Anthony Gulley
Rev. James Gulley
Sister Rita C. Haber
Mary Beth Halayko
Judi Hall
Sister Joan Teresa Harrington
Annee Hartman
Mary Jean Hatz
Family of Jim Hawkins  
   & Lara Parker
L. Marilyn Hayes
Sister Marilyn Hayes
Carol and David Hebert
Sister Mary Anne Heenan
Joan Hengl
Family of Sandra Henrie
Jason Herrick
Doris Hitchcock
Charles Hoellerer
Sister Marion Charlene Honors
Sister Patricia Houlihan
Sister Judith Howley
Most Rev. Howard J. Hubbard
Arlene A. Hughes
John Hunt
In Thanksgiving to St. Joseph
Mary Isabella
John Izzo
Marion Jakatis
Kira Jobman
William Jobmann
Jodi
Betty Johnson
June Johnson
Joseph
Sister Lucina Joseph
Cynthia and Anthony Kahn
Angie Kavanaugh
Sister Jean Keating
Lorita Keddell
Sister Mary Agnes Kehoe
Sister Rosalie Kelley
Sister Rose Eileen Kelly
Katie Kerr
Judy Kilgallon
Joann King
Sister Sara Kirsch
Mr. and Mrs. David Knecht
Louise Kraty
Judy and George Kremin
Patricia Kuster
Jerry Lacy and family
Mrs. Olive LaiChoy
Mrs. Mary Lou Lamb
Father John Lanese
Sister Maria Jude LaPoint
Father Greg LaStrange
Bernadine M. Lawyer
Sister Anthony Marie Leary
Rev. David R. LeFort
Adam Lehmann
Sister Jeanne Lippincott
Virginia E. Logan
Frank Longo
Father Gerald Lupo
Kris Lyons
June Magliocca

Sister Dorothy Maloney RMS
Maureen Mangan
Mrs. Ruth Mantica
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph G. 
Manupella
Sister Mary Herman Marhafer
Sister Jeanne Marin
Barbara Mackut Marshall
Joseph Matthews Family
Frances Maurel
Elizabeth Mayhood
Diane F. Mazoway
Myles McAdoo
Patti & Bob McAlpine
Sister Nancy McAward
Sister Johanne McCarthy
James McGrath
William McMullen
Sister Katherine McPeak
Mrs. Rita Meher
Joseph T. Micheletti Sr.
George and Doris Millard
Joan Millington
Estelle Mirabito
Sister Jeanne Pierre Mittnight
Kathryn Montana
Eleanor O. Mood
Walter Moody
John Mullick
Cindy Murdga
Celia Murphy
Mary Anne Cooke Murphy
Sister Mary Theresa Murphy
Sister Toni  Ann Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Myers
Alfred Napoli
Bill Nash
Mrs. William Nass
Mary Navarra
Puz and Harold Nelson
Denise Nickerson and Family
Sister Rose Margaret Noonan
Sister Maria Charles Norton
Gregory Nortz
Erika Obando
Sister Mary O’Brien
Sister Elizabeth Ann O’Bryan
Ruth L. O’Connor
Dan and Nanci Odishoo
Joseph O’Hagan
Olivia O’Hagan
Sister Alice O’Hara RSM
Fr. James O’Hara
Sister Janice O’Neil
Lynn O’Rourke
Rev. Joseph R. Paquette
Sister Christine Partisano
Marisa Pashanaste
Olive Payette
Sister Clare Pelkey
Louis Pepe
Evelyn Perone
Sister Carol Ann Peston
Sister Ranah Thomas Phelan
Paul Pintavale
Linda Platt
Honora Poirier

Margaret L. Powers
Abigail Rose Preddice
Brenda Price
Maurice Proffitt
Colleen Purcell
James Quinlan
Mrs. Anita Quinn
Virginia Quinn
Izabella Ramirez
Sister Mary Rehfuss
Mrs. Kathy F. Reilly
Thelma Reinmann
Katherine Reith
Bud and Janine Ridley
Kathleen Riordan
Sister Carol Rohloff
Sister Dorothy Root
Jacob Rotter
Anthony and Tina Rovelli
Michael V. Ruane
Maria Rubina
Mary and Ted Rucinski
Don Ruppert
Karen Russelburg
William A. Ryan Jr.
Sister Marion Rypski
Carol Salotto
Sister Mary Salvaterra
Annette Santoro
Karen Saupp
Delores Schiano
Raymond Schiavo
Karen Butler Schultz
Shaker High School
Anna Mae Shannon
Kathleen A. Sharpe
Deacon Tom Sharrow
Wendy Shaw
Anne & Bob Sheehan
Dolores Sheehan
Mr. and Mrs. J. Robert Sheehan
Mary and Ron Shepherd
Mrs. Jane H. Shutlock
Sisters from St. Patrick’s
Sisters of St. Joseph
Abigail Slezak
Logan Slezak
Mrs. John Smith
Patrick Smith
Francis T. Spataro Jr.
Special Intentions
Sister Joanne St. Hilaire
St. Mary’s Class of ’62 Nursing
Andrew Sterling
Charles and Nancy Steveskey
Robin Stover
Mrs. Alva Struzziery
Catherine and John Tempest
Sister Serena Thompson
Sheila Tiernan
Jean Tracey
Linda Triplett
Ronnie Uss
Barbara Vaeth
Sister Lauren Van Dermark
Scott VanDerveer
Linda Vanier

Virgilio Vasquez and family
Sister Marilyn Vassallo
Ann Vassi
Marie Vautrin
Barbara Vergine
Family of Marie Wallace
Donna Wandrey
Robert Warner
Kathie Welch
Doreen D. Wheland
Grant and Louise Wilcox
James and Mary Wilcox
Willis Wiley
Suzanne Williams
Joyce K. Willson
Monica Wilson
Mrs. Norine Woost
Clare Wright
John Zendran

 

Mrs. Phyllis J. Ackerman
Angela Actis
Donna Adamany
Madeline Adikes
Ronald George Akkoul
Charles and Joseph Alaskey
Jack Alberg
Marge Aldeo
Eleanor Ammon
Pat Amodeo
Philip G. Anastos
S. Andersen
Beatrice Angelini
Michael Annunziata
Cathryn Arcamano
Bettelynn Atty
Tom Atwood
Ralph Autilio
Eugene Baister
Grace Baker
Jack Baker
Rev. William Baker
Frances Barber
Noel Barber
Helen Barbuto
Mrs. Frances E. Barnes
Daniel Barrett
Sister Eileen Barry
Marilyn Barry
Delores Bartley
Rita Josephine Bartscherer
Alice Beers
Sister Marie Behan
Mary Benanaiti

Honorials During the fiscal period June 1 to September 30, 2012,  
contributions were made in honor of the following people:
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Thomas Benedict
Benman Family Members
Lucretia Berber
Jo-Anne B. Bergin
Les Bertz
Richard Betz
Luigi Biasiotto
Ann Marie Blanch
Sister Joan Blanch
Benita Blanchard
Florence Blanchard
John Bodnar
Jane Bogardus
Anthony J. Bologna
Sister Mary Susanne Bonville
Donald J. Bosselman
Bobby Bower
Margaret Brady
Thomas Brady
Anne Brandon
Doris Brandt
Sr. Regina Catherine Brandt
Sister John Marie Brennan
Marie Brennan
Sister Mary Fidelia Brennan
Robert Brennan
Sister Jane Therese Brooks
Julia Buchanan
Samuel S. Buranich Sr.
Barbara Burger
Geoffrey Burke
Frances Burnett
Ann Busta
Madeline Butterworth
Louis Cafferelli
Rosemary Cahill
John M. Callahan
Thomas M. Callahan
William Calli
Rose Canfield
John Cannetti
Delena Cappabianca
Attillia Cappellano
Charles Cappellano
Frank W. Capuano Sr.
Esther Cardello
Anthony Cardullo
Christine Carhart
Elaine Carison
Kay Carlino
Phyllis Carlino
Harold Carlson
Robert Carmichael
Dr. John Carmola
James J. Carr III
James Carr
Sister James Margaret Carr
Jim Carr
William J. Carr
Charles P. Carroll
John Carroll
Eugene Cartie
Helen Casey
Marcia Casey
Paul Casper
Michele Castacane
John Catellier
Cathedral Academy ‘52,’53,’54
Anna Cavolo

Sister Eleanor Ceccucci
Vincent Cerro
Rebecca Cherrington
Nathan Chesser
Joanne Chittenden
Deacon Ed Christianson
Nunzio Civitano
Thomas Clancy
Alton Clark
Dorothy R. Clark
Shirley Clintsman
Nicholas Colaneri
Mary Colby
Dorothy Collen
Grace Lou Collins
Sister Margaret Collins
Lawrence Congdon
Christine Conley
Mikey Conley
Peter Conley
Sister Regina Joseph Conley
Owen Connally
Donnally Connelly Sr.
Donald Connelly
Edwin Conner
Mary Connery
Joseph Connolly
James Conroy
Daniel J. Conway
Donald Conway
Ruthie Ann Cottrell
George and Mabel Craven
John and Mary Craven
Esther Creedon
F. Carmel Crofut
Rocco Crola
Anthony Cuda
Andrew Curr
Carolyn Curtin
Judy Cusack
Bronislaw Cwenar
Sister Maria Agnes Dacey
Teresa F. D’Agostino
John Daly
Sister Jane Mary Dardis
Robert Davey
Jeannine Davies
Cecilia Day
Frank E. DeBiase Jr.
Cecil Decker
Frances DeConno
Betty DeForge
Mary Frances Deitz
Elizabeth Del Mauro
June Del Valle
Josephine DeLuca
Dorothy DePan
Dr. R. Louis DePaul
Mrs. Frances Dewey
Michael DiCaprio
Malcolm Didio
Anthony and Domenica Dignazio
John DiMaria
Steven J. DiScanio
Donna Disch
Edward F. Donnelly
Nancy Donovan
Walter Donovan
Rita Doodian

Charlotte Dorazio
Marion and Walter Dourney
Mary Dowell
Jane Drost
Anna Duchala
Betty Duffy
Paul Duffy
Anne Dugan
Jean Dunn
Eileen DuRoss
Joan Dziezic
Conley Eagan
Alvaro Echeverri
Sister Anne Gabriel Edgeworth
Patricia Edwards
Timothy Edwards
James Egan
William Egan
George Ellard
Sister Eloise
Patricia English
Palma Esgro
Paula Ewers
Dominick Faraone
Daniel Farrant
Thomas M. Farrell
Julia Farron
Dominick Farsone
Karene Faul
David Faulkner
Bernard Finnerty
Edward Finnerty
Elwin Fisher
James Fisk Sr.
Jane Fitzgerald
William Fitzgerald
Mary Fitzsimmons
Filomena Flaherty
Joseph, Mary and John Flavin
Sister Dorothy Anne Flood
Luella Foley
Ann Foppes
Marjorie Forchilli
Sister Mary Kevin Ford
Sofie Ford
Tony Forgione
Joan Fox
William Fox
Robert Francisco
Walter and Ruth Franz
Maureen Conley Frawley
Robert Fredericks
Lucille E. Friends
Dave Frisch
Ralph Gaetano
Shirley Gaffney
Sister Patricia Ann  
   Galanaugh, O.P.
Anne Gale
Charlotte Galipeau
Mrs. Dorothy A. Gallagher
Sister Ellen Marie Galligan
Philip Gamache
Bart Garito
Raymond Garrison Sr.
Fred and Rose Gaube
John J. Gaynor
John Geary Sr.
Mrs. Dolores Gendron

Anne Gensler
Rocco J. Giannone
Susan Gibbons
Thomas Ward Giblin
Mary Gibney
Bernard Giggliotti Jr.
Anthony Giglo
John C. Gillman
Sister Barbara Ginter
Jack Glascott
Lucille A. Glasheen
Sister Julianne Gleason
Sister Genevieve Glennon
Jackie Broderick Going
Mrs. Grace Golden
Lois Goldman
Frank Gorgen
Charles E. Gorman
Dr. Antonio F Govoni
Jake Graingle
Joseph V. Grasso
Msgr. Gerald Greene
Karen Gregory
Alice Grilli
Catherine Grimmer
Robert Groesbeck
Robert Groves
Sister Margaret George 
Gruninger
John Guagliardo
Lauretta M. Guiltinan
Betty H. Gulley
Steven Halabuda
Sister Francis Denise Haley
Jeanette Hallit
Richard Halmea
James J. Halpin
Curtis Halsey
Don Hamlin
Bob Hammers
Hugh Hannon
Rev. Kevin Hannon
Grace Hansen
Mildred Harrington
Elizabeth Hart
Robert L. Hart
Marilyn Harvey
Francis Hatch
George L. Hebert Jr.
Carole Hebert
Sister Alexis Heil RSM
Linda Heinzelman
Bob Heisinger
George Hemming
Edward Henderson
Bernie Henry
Sister Barbara Hesler
Thomas Hesnor
Concetta Fraumeni Hess
Hickey Family
Myrtle Hickey
Marie Higgins
Victor Higgins
Donald Hightower
Bruce Hinman
Lorraine Hobbs
Margaret Hoffman
Daniel Holley
Thomas R. Holton

Stephen J. Honicki
Steven Honicky
Louis and Sadie Houck
John Hulchanski
Marge Hunt
Warren Hurley
Gwen Hurn
Bill Husung
Mary Hy
Victor Hy
Norma Iannotti
Jack Ilkenhoffer
Amy Infante
Henry Irace
Betty Iraci
Randy Izzo
Madeline K. Janis
Sister Bernarda Jaques
Francis T. Jarem
Orlie T. Johnson
Ashton Jojo
Eileen L. Jones
Mary Joan Joralemon
Sister Mary Elizabeth Judge
Edmund Juliano
John Kaldziej
Tom Kaltaux
Holly Katko
Mary Jean Katz
Scott Keaty
Danny Keefe
Sister Noreen Keenan
Sister Mary Augustine Keiflin
Sister Maria Ann Kelly
Mary Anne Kenealy
Lawrence P. Kennedy
Lorraine Kennedy
Mary Kennedy
Ellen Kenney
William Kiffney
Francis A. Kindlon
Robert J. Klimek
Eileen M. Knapp
John and Margaret Kordich
Sophie Krawec
Michael Krupiacz
Josephine E. Kuczek
Grace Kulzer
Anthony Kwiat
LaFrate Siblings
Robert Lagola
Michelle LaMorta
William Lanchanski
Rosario and Ann LaRocca
Edward Lawrence
Beverly J. Layton
Andrew Lazarek
Alfred Lazzaro
Sister Mary Alexander Leavy
Rosaire Leclerc
Gary Lee
Joseph Lee
William Lee
Barbara Savoie Lenz
Margaret Leyden
Carmen Libertucci
Louise and Benny Libich
John N. Liggero
Shirley Lindeman

Mary Link
Eileen Lippert
Gertrude Lobdell
Margaret Long
Anna Lopez
Mary Ann Lopuch
Sister Frances Louise
Grace Luciano
Alfred Lussier
Grace Lussier
Sister Therese Lynch
Theresa Lyons
Mary and Murray MacLeod
Linda Mahon
Andy Maier
Grace Maney
Kay Mansfield
Vincent Marano
Ernest Marcantonio
Daniel Marchitello
Charles Marhafer
Philomena Marini
George R. Marotta Jr.
Kenneth Marriron
Joseph Marron
Sister Mary Catherine Marrone
Kenneth Marshall
Elizabeth Martin
Rose Martin
William T. Martin
Immacolata Mazzariello
Edward Mazzarillo
Maria Mazzucco
Kenneth McCabe
Sister James Marie McCann CSJ
Marilyn McCarthy
Adeline McClean
Veronica McCormick
William McDermott
John McDonald
Mary Cullen McDonough
Carmella “Millie” McGivern
John McGivern
Sister Mary Kenan McGowan 
RSM
John McGrath
Terry and Elizabeth McHugh
Neil T. McKeon
Ruth McPherson
Joseph Mecca
Doris Mento
Jason Michlovitch
John J. Mielewski
Sister Ann Dolores Milerick
Carol Collier Miles
George Milhorn
Kenneth Miller
Jean Millhouse
Frances Milliman
Thomas Mirabito
Sally Haight Mochrie
Patrick Mody
Jean Moles
Mary Montepare
Richard Montross
Joan Moore
Marie Daly Moore
Michael Moore
Willa Morehart

During the fiscal period June 1 to September 30, 2012,  
contributions were made in memory of the following people.Memorials

CSJ Newsline    www.csjalbany.org



Sister Jeanne Morin SNJN
Robert Morton Sr
Jacqueline Mosher
Rania’s Mother
Carmen Mufale
Walter Mulcahy
Ben Mulderry
Patrick Jude Mulderry
Sister Helen Edward Murphy
Tess Murphy
Theresa Murphy
Linda Murray
Noreen Murray
Catherine Myeta
Michael Nagle
Marv Nailor
Joseph Najar
Helen Nelson
John Neuner
Walter Newell
Alice Newton
Dorothy Nicholas
Connie Noble
Edith F. Novack
Helen Novak
James Nowicki
John O’Brien
Phillip O’Donnel Sr.
Jean O’Hagan
Maureen O’Hara
Monsignor Lawrence O’Leary
Katherine and Edward Oliver
Dr. Robert A. Olsen
Emilie McGlynn O’Malley
Joseph J. Ostuni
Bill O’Sullivan
Barbara Oswald
Rose Ottaviani
Robert Owen
Dominick Pacific

Dino Pacini
Pauline Palisch
Albert Pallente
Maria Pallotta
Richard Palumbo
Carmen Papa
Margaret Parker
Patrick Pascucci
Barbara Patregnani
Vito Pazienza
Antounette Peck
Kathleen Pennie
Glen Pepicilli
Anthony D. Perfetti
David Perfetti
James Perkinson
Rosemarie Perracciante
Leonard Perreira
Daniel Petrosino
Lenore Pezzano
Margaret Pfister
Mary Philbrook
Kenneth R. Phillips
Betty Pickett
Joyce Pierce
Yvonne Pintavalle
Bernard Piorkowski
Barbara F. Pisanelli
Walter Pologa
Rev. Emery Porillo
James Potter
Alfred Poulette
Rev. Calvin Poulin SJ
John Pratt
Bart Prestipino
John W. Prestopnik
Tara Price
William Price
Joseph P. Pucci
Jim Quinlan

Raymond Ramos
Joseph Rasimas
Simon J. Rasimas
David Reali
John Redmond
John F. Regan
Nancy Reid
Virginia Relyea
George Remarchuk
Harry Ribley
John Richards
Beverly Riley
Francis Riley
John Riley
Sister Matilda Anne Riley
Carmella Ritter
Dean Robbins
Carl Roberts
Charles “Whitey” Robillard
Rose Marie Rogers
Mr. and Mrs. George Rohloff
Robert Rokjer
Sister Jerome Joseph Romano
Frances Rooney
Sister Bernard Joseph Rose
Marvin Rosenfeld
John J. Ross
George Rossi
Tom Rourke
Howard “Red” Royce
Margaret Ruane
Sean Ruane
Sally Rush
Mary C. Russell
Anne Russomanno
Dennis J. Ryan
Sister James Michael Ryan
Janice Ryan
Margaret Ryan
Mrs. Mary Maroney Ryan

Helen Sagendorph
Joseph Sanderson
Livia A. Saraceni
Kathy Satatin
Joan Sauer
Vincent and Catherine Scanlon
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent F. Scanlon Jr.
Helen Scarseletta
Joseph Scarseletta
Scarsi
Paul Scavone
Sister Joan Schermerhorn
Bob Scheuerman
Robert Schimpf
John Schlegel
Clara Schmidt
Richard Schmidt
James Schmitz
Sister Francis Eymard Schrader
Kathleen Schroeder
George H. Scott Sr.
Lyle Scott
Francis “Buddy” Sebastian
Ronald Sedlak
Roger Seward
Julie Greco Sgroi
Vincent Shea
John D. Sheckton
Robert J. Sheehan Jr.
Sister Anne Sheridan
Mr. William Shirtz
Sharon Sickowski
Gail Boivia Silvaggio
Alta L. Singer
Anne Slattery
Henry Sleasman
Jeanne Slocum
Annie Slovensky
Gertrude Smales
Marian Smialek

James L. & Dorothy F. Smith
Margaret Smith
Margaret M. Smith
Margie Smith
Michael E. Smith
Patrick Smith
Patrick J. Smith
David Smitka
Paul Solimini
Paul Solomini
Frances Soplop
Sister Catherine Francis Soulier
Mark Squire
Sister Adelina St. Hilaire
William Stachnik
Al Stackman
Mrs. Margaret Standish
Ann Stanwix
Rose Starin
M. Cyril Stauss OSF
David Stewart
Don Stickling
Robert W. Stoughton
Charles Sullivan
James Sullivan
Kevin Sullivan
Sister Rose Genevieve Sullivan
Ruth Swanson
Frank Sweeney
Jamie Taylor
Ralph Teats
Steven Tesny
Harriet Tesorio
John Theisen
Sister Catherine Paul Theiss
Frank Thomas
Grace Tierney
Mary Tokarowski
Mrs. Helen Tornesello
Encanacion Torres

Rev. Marc L. Touchette
John Tower
Ronald Trimmer
Rita Turner
Jean Twerdok
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice Vail
Jarid Michael Valenti
Elsie Valetta
William Daniel VanAllen
Mrs.  Ventura
Amelio Vitale
Joseph Vogel
Wade Family
Angela Wade
Chris Wagner
Ralph Waite
Raymond Waldron
Alice Walsh
Marguerite Waters
John Weidel
Bernice and Herman Weidemann
Ann Wein
John L. White
Tom White
Virginia “Jennie” White
Mamie Whitesell
Gregory C. Wilhelm
Mary Williams-Montanino
Donald Williamson
Shirley Winch
Anna  M. Winkler
Dorothy Witkowski
Carol Wood
Patricia Wood
Paul Zashak
Dorothy Zdgiebloski
Anne Wochinger Zimmerman
Frederick C. Zindell, Jr.
Victoria Zinger

During the fiscal period June 1 to September 30, 2012,  
contributions were made in memory of the following people.Memorials
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Special Intention Prayer Request
____________________________________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________________________________

Requested by:

Name: ________________________________________________________  Phone: _______________________________

We invite you to send us your prayer intentions in the enclosed envelope. Please know you will be in our prayers.

Please ask the Sisters to remember the  

following intentions in their prayers each day:



 

The dream itself goes back two thousand years, 

Almost ... back to another hilltop where 

One Risen Man stood up and said, “Go forth 

And teach ...” before ascending in blue air.

How it came down is history, is life 

And faith breathed by a Living Church; 

Is holy men and women, saints of God-- 

And sinners also in endless search

For love, for wisdom and the meaning 

Of existence ... Always the Holy Spirit 

Guarding and guiding human eyes toward truth, 

and giving souls courage to draw near it.

 That dream gives meaning to these stones that rise 

 Like some great alleluia in our skies. 

 Here love and labor ardently achieved| 

 A home to house the love that we were bequeathed.

O, may our bells bear tidings of great joy 

Across these valleys shining in the sun; 

This house of stone sings, “Jesus Christ be praised!” 

Love be its meaning, and its only one!

T H E  I M M O R T A L  D R E A M :  T H E  A C T U A L  S T O N E S 

by Sister Mary Ada (Eileen) Lomasney, 1963

(written for the dedication of St. Joseph’s Provincial House)
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Have you ever 
thought about 

becoming a  
Sister of  

St. Joseph?

We welcome inquiries  

from single women who  

have a love for God’s people  

and a desire to live  

the Gospel.

For more information  
please contact:

Sister Jeanne  
Marie Gocha, CSJ

385 Watervliet Shaker Road
Latham, NY 12110

(518) 783-3605, 3xt. 1034
jgocha@csjalbany.org

MOVING?
Please let us know.

We like to keep in touch with 

our friends, so would you  

please notify us of  

any address changes?

Please send changes to  

Sister of St. Joseph,  

385 Watervliet-Shaker Road, 

Latham, NY 12110,  

or call (518) 783-3534.



C E L E B R A T I N G  5 0  Y E A R S  O F  V A T I C A N  I I

Top row, left to right: Pope John XXIII who opened Vatican II on October 11, 1962; Sister Mary Luke Tobin, SL, the only American 

woman to serve as an observer at Vatican II; Sister M. Athanasia Gurry, CSJ, provincial superior when Vatican II opened; Sister Marion 

Rypski, CSJ, provincial superior when Vatican II closed; Pope Paul VI who closed Vatican II on December 8, 1965; Sister Eucharista Galvin, 

CSJ, superior general during Vatican II; Bottom row, left to right: Cardinal Leon Joseph Suenens, moderator at Vatican II; John Courtney 

Murray, theologian at Vatican II; Karl Rahner, SJ, theologian at Vatican II; Sister Joyce Gadoua, CSJ, who entered the congregation during 

Vatican II; Sister Betsy Van Deusen, CSJ, who was born during Vatican II; Bernard Haring, C.S.S.R., theologian at Vatican II.

Non-Profit Org.

US Postage

PAID

Albany, NY

Permit No. 880

Sisters of St. Joseph, Albany Province

385 Watervliet-Shaker Road

Latham, New York  12110-4799

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

Serving God and the Dear Neighbor without Distinction

An Event of Grace!


